West Carroll Recreation Council

Meeting Minutes, June 10, 2019

	Members Present 

· Gene Bertrand
· Penny Rockwood
· Stephanie Clavell
· Megan Eaves
· Tanya Golden
· Kevin Cornick

· Sandy Sullivan
· Mellissa Lease
· Keeley Barber
· Rick Leishear
· Jay Wantz
· Loren Lustig
· Josh Porter
· Jennifer Patterson
· Stephen Valerio



	Meeting Call to Order – Gene B. (President) called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.


	Secretary’s Report –Jay W. provided minutes from the May meeting. Mellissa L. motioned to approve the minutes and Kevin C. seconded. The minutes were approved by voice vote.


	President’s Report – Gene B. did not have any new items to report for this meeting.

	Treasurer’s Report – Sandy S. provided a detailed report of income and expenses over the past month. Beginning balance from April 8th was $39,584.52, and the ending balance was $43,875.81. Mellissa L. motioned to approve the report and Jay W. seconded. The report was approved by voice vote.


	County Rep Report – Loren L. provided the County report and talked about two recent and successful events (Lax Max and Art in the Park). He also noted the items that are needed from each Rec Council for County accreditation, which are due by the end of June. Loren also mentioned the following upcoming dates:
· June 13th (UB Church of Brethren), July 5th and July 7th (South Carroll Senior Center) – A flag to follow, a pledge to remember and a song to sing
· June 24-27th - Park Hopper, Jump in the Summer, Mix Match, Wet and Wild

· August 5-9th – Therapeutic Recreation

· August 12-16th – Sports Camp for Grades 3-5 

· Celebration of America pamphlet for kids

· Self Help forms due to Rick Buchanan on September 4th with presentations on Sept 25th 

· Volunteer of the Year – Thur Nov 7th (Westminster Arts Center)

· Annual Report info (number of volunteers, hours, etc) will be due soon


	Area Coordinator Report – Penny R. noted the following items that she helped coordinate for our programs from the past month:
· Theater camp at FSK HS

· Summer league basketball (boys and girls), 7-on-7 football, cheer at FSK HS

· Insurance certificates for baseball to attend 2 tournaments 



	NW Liaison Report – Megan E. mentioned that the June meeting was postponed and there will be a joint meeting on June 17th between the council and P&Z committee. There was an issue with maintenance on Siebel field, which was reported by the baseball program and the town has already handled. The New Windsor “Music on the Main” event is Oct 5th from 1-7pm. After a brief discussion, we agreed to put this on the August agenda for further discussion.


	UB Liaison Report – Mellissa L. reported that she was unable to attend the town meeting, which was held a week early, due to the carnival celebration. She checked with the town clerk and there weren’t any items that affected the Rec Council. The next meeting is Monday, June 17th.

	TT Liaison Repot – Stephanie C. attended the TAA meeting on Wednesday, May 15th. They introduced Darrell Hale as a newly elected town council member, who will also be serving as the ex-officio member of the TAA. There were discussions on soccer and football with upcoming registrations.


	Program Reports: Please refer to the individual reports for detailed information.
· Baseball post-season: No one was able to attend from baseball, but they submitted their pre-season report. Kevin C. will reach out and ask them to attend the August meeting to present their post-season report.
· Art post-season (presented by Jennifer P.): There were 23 participants (11 were new) and 8 volunteers. They won the inter-county team tournament and brought home 5 ribbons for individual challenges. The program held an art exhibit at the UB Community Room and sold $650.00 worth of art. They participated in the New Windsor parade and won 1st place. There was a discussion about gifts being requested by the Runnymede custodians at the conclusion of the season, which will be followed-up by Gene. Loren L. suggested that the council could create an ethical guideline against paying County staff members, except for small gifts of appreciation.
· Cheer post-season (presented by Tanya G.): There were 35 participants and ?? volunteers. They participated in Cheer for Charity (Casey Cares) and received an award for raising the most money. For the upcoming year, the cheer program will grow considerably to include several girls from FSK Jr Eagles that want to participate in competitive cheer. All girls will be required to participate in sideline cheer. After mid-November, they will participate in 2 competitions.  By far, their biggest challenge is finding gym space with tall ceilings, where they can also store their mats. They need 2 nights/week for 2 hours, and the program runs 9 months of the year. A fair amount of discussion continued around the lack of gym space in our area of the County.
· Softball post-season (notes from Rick L.): Rec season completed this week. 13U runs a few more weeks. Their travel season is still running through July, so their post-season report cannot be completed until August. Rick will be out of town during the August WCRC meeting, so he will present the report in September.


	Old Business – 
· Track & Field Meet – Josh P. provided an overview of their very successful meet, which brought in over 2,000 people to FSK HS. This one meet raises over $5,000 in profit for the program. Josh requested a tax ID certificate to be used for purchasing supplies (e.g., at BJs Wholesale), which Sandy S. said she could provide.
· Scholarship Award (Morgan Sutkaytis) – A subcommittee reviewed and selected the FSK HS scholarship award winner after the May meeting. Sandy S. attended the awards ceremony to present the award to Morgan.
· End-of-season Auditing – A subcommittee (Jay W, Kevin C and Sandy S) will present a recommendation to the Exec Board at the August meeting. Several suggestions were discussed, including having peer cross-reviews between programs.

· Theater Camp at FSK HS – Jay W. made a motion to approve the theater camp, and Sandy S. seconded. Approval by voice vote. Penny R. will handle coordination.
· By Law Reviews: Jay W. proposed the following amendment (addition) to the bylaws, stating: “Executive Board members may utilize electronic means (e.g., email) to vote on issues as requested by the WC President or Vice President.” Sandy S. recommended that we provide a written amendment of the bylaws for proposal at the August meeting, with a plan to vote at the September meeting. The Executive Board will prepare recommendations in the July-August timeframe.
· Annual Accreditation: Information requests are due back to the County by June 30th. This is a 1-page check sheet that Sandy S. agreed to fill out and have Gene B. review and sign.

· Soccer Goals at Springdale: Penny R. mentioned at the May meeting that Springdale replaced the netting on the soccer goals, which belong to WCRC. Gene B. will reach out to Bill R. (soccer) to see if our soccer program has any future need for those goals.

· Art Bylaws: Jennifer P. asked for a review and response to her bylaws.



	New Business – 
· Website Updates: Rick L. requested to add Chargers Softball to the WCRC Website.

· Fire Department Donations: Sandy S. mentioned that the WCRC has provided $100 donations to each of New Windsor and Union Bridge fire departments. Jay W. made a motion to donate $100 to each of New Windsor, Union Bridge and Taneytown fire departments. Kevin C. seconded. Keely B. made a substitute motion to also include Pleasant Valley, which was seconded by Megan E. The substitute motion was approved by voice vote. Sandy S. will handle the donations and communication.
· Annual Required Meeting: Loren L. mentioned that some councils require an annual meeting that all coordinators must attend. This is an opportunity to review standards, guidelines and bylaws.

	Wrap Up/Announcements – Kevin C. made a motion to adjourn at 8:53pm and Mellissa L. seconded. The July meeting will be cancelled. Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 12, 2019 @ 7:00pm


	


Respectfully Submitted – 2019 WCRC Secretary, Jay Wantz
